H.A. Roberts, Esq., M.A. University Appointments Board, St Andrew's St., CAMERIDGE.

Dear Mr Roberts,

An appointment which would only appeal to a limited class of men, and for which only an equally limited class would be suitable, will probably be soon made by the Eugenics Society, which has received recently a substantial legacy.

We propose to appoint a Secretary (male) who shall supersede and take control of, two ladies, who do not get on with
each other, or make a very good use of their combined time,
and who may ultimately be judged to be superfluous. We could
spend annually about £400 rising to £600 by increments like a
university appointment.

If we could find him, it would be very desirable to appoint a man of sufficient intelligence to make himself familiar at least with all that is known on a rather intricate subject; and who would think it worth while for its own sake to make himself such an authority. He should be able to unde stand statistical and genetical arguments.

I do not suppose we shall find the ideal man at all, but

you might have someone to suggest.

Yours sincerely,